
General Meeting 
March 17, 2010 

 
Meeting was called to order at 7:40 pm.  Attendance was taken and the minutes from the 
last meeting were reviewed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Patrick McGrath 

 
• Kick-n-Wear still has a balance of $2400.00.  Frank Authorized another $2000.00 

be paid. 
• P&L YTD is -1185.00 
• Money is being transferred from PayPal to the checking account. 
• There shall be no big spending without notifying the board. 
• PYSA will order 500 magnetic soccer balls as a fund raiser and advertisement for 

the association.  The cost will be $695.00 + Shipping and Handling. 
 

1st Vice President – Intramurals:  Ed Jardell     
• We have 140 registrations for intramural and 22 coaches. 
• Advent?? (I could not read my notes so any help would be great;-) intramural 

wants to know how many games per week. 
• George made another flyer to remind families to register. 
• Ed suggested new uniforms.  We will probably change uniforms next year due to 

the timing.  Frank and Gunther will build a spreadsheet and email it to everyone.  
 

2nd Vice President – Travel:  Gunther Nugent 
 

• One team was registered in the spring league which was U-13 Girls.  
• Gunther talked about the new system for tournaments which is to get the money 

to the club and then letting the club write checks for the tournaments. 
• Gunther mentioned that the travel coaches will be coaching the clinics.  Gunther 

will notify travel coaches. 
 

 
   
Head Coach/Referee:  Chuck Kulesza 
  

• No update 
 
 
Sponsorship Coordinator:  George Baxavaneos  
  

• George discussed having sponsors for 15 team which will bring in more than 
$1500.00. 

 



Equipment Manager:  Mark Naylon 
• Field Setup dates will be 5-22-2010 and 5-23-2010 
• Field break-downs will be 8-07-2010 and 8-08-2010.  
• Frank will put those dates on the calendar. 
 

 
Registrar:  Bill Thorrington 

• Will be contacting Donna Ott of EPYSA 
 

Secretery:  Tony Romeo 
• I will have everyone’s contact information completed for approval whenever 

Gunther gets me the coaches contact information. 
• Gunther still needs to get all coaches contact information to me. 
• Frank and Tony will get together offline to develop an agenda for each meeting in 

order to be proactively planning events, uniform ordering, flyer preparation, 
registration fees etc. 

• There is a sign-in sheet for all attendees to sign.  Frank reiterated that coaches or 
their designee need to attend at least two meeting a year. 

 
President’s Report:  Frank Demas 

• Frank recapped EPYSA meeting information. 
Old Business 
 
New Business 
 

• George suggested having affiliates with sports equipment companies such as 
Adidas, Modells etc..  George will be looking into this and getting more 
information. 

• George mentioned purchasing a few videos on soccer coaching/techniques.  Frank 
would like all board members to approve the videos. 

• Dave Cornish opened the meeting by presenting UK Elite and what they could do 
for us.   

o Dave could develop a clinic for any or all of our teams in the evenings. 
o UK elite would spend time with our coaches as well as our players and 

evaluate and suggest areas of improvement. 
 

Note:  The following teams did not have a representative at the meeting: 
• This will be completed next month once Gunther lists all the coaches and returns 

that to the secretary. 
 
Motion was made to adjourn at 9:05 pm by Frank, seconded by Tony. 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Tony Romeo   


